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Members of the Iowa Youth Congress have a unique  
opportunity to lead and make their voices heard. They 
discuss issues with state legislators, get a hands-on taste 
of how government really works, and form relationships 
with other high school students from across the state.  
 

Iowa high schools with the highest minority populations 
are invited to participate in the Iowa Youth Congress. 
Members convene yearly in the Iowa House Chambers at 
the State Capitol in Des Moines. They hold elections and 
then propose, debate and pass three bills. A plan is then 
created to present the bills to state lawmakers in the 
following legislative session.  Members have a real,  
distinctive opportunity to influence the policies in their 
state!  
 

Thank you to all sponsors, community members,  
legislators, participating schools and chaperones for  
providing Iowaõs future leaders with this impacting  
opportunity.   

 



 

 

 

ANNUAL SESSION HIGHLIGHTS  

The Iowa Youth Congress  
members contributed a   
variety of perspectives, provoking lively and interesting  
debates on an array of issues. After much formal discussion, 
both in committees and as a large group, the Congress voted 
on three bills:  
 

Revision of the Eminent Domain Law in Iowa  
Sign Language (ASL) as a Foreign Language Option  

Resolution on Higher Education/Iowa Opportunities  
Workforce Act  

 

Forms of the latter two bills were discussed in the Iowa  
General Assembly in 2010.  

�´You are going to learn 

that you have different 
opinions. The key is to 
respect those opinions. 

And to enjoy it. �µ�� 
- Rep. Ako Abdul-Samad, 

Opening Remarks 

The 2009-2010 Iowa Youth Congress (IYC), composed of 76 
representatives and alternates from 29 high schools 
around the state, held its 4th Annual Session in the Iowa 
House Chamber on Friday, November 13, 2009.  
 

After an inspiring welcome and opening remarks from  
Representatives Ako Abdul-Samad and Phyllis Thede, IYC 
members elected officers and then broke into the  
following committees: Community and Environment, 
Higher Education, and Education/Prevention. These  
committees debated and discussed potential bills,       
submitted by IYC members 
prior to the session. The IYC 
then reconvened and        
committee chairs presented 
the bills for debate.   
 
The majority of the students  
asserted that the most  
empowering element of the 
event was sitting in the 
House Chambers and  
addressing the Congress, just 
like actual Iowa law -makers.   

4th Annual Session,  
Iowa House Chamber  

Approved Bills  


